Greater Fredericksburg Kennel Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes

March 12, 2015
Present:                     Eighteen members were present at the meeting.
                                   See attendance roster on file with the Recording Secretary.

Next meeting:           April 09, 2015

These minutes are in draft form until approved at the next General Membership meeting.

Sheriff Harris of Spotsylvania county made a presentation of the Community Service Award to our Club for our donations to the county last year of the K-9 bullet proof vests, the cameras for the K-9's and all the quilts we have donated which are so vital whenever a lost child or an elderly person is located.  A special thanks was given to Kathryn Dennis for her part in all our donations.  

The Sheriff closed his presentation by mentioning that he feels that the soon-to-be “no kill” shelter is one of his greatest accomplishments for the county (and for the welfare of all dogs).

I.  Prior Meeting Minutes:
The March minutes were not approved because members did not receive them until March 11th .  Several members had questions about whether or not we had a quorum at our February meeting.  Members expressed concern that the dues had been raised, but not by a quorum of the membership.  (A quorum, according to our constitution, is 20 percent of the membership in good standing.)  Winona stated that we did not need a quorum to approve the increase in dues and our Constitution merely defines what a quorum is.  She also stated that we needed only a simple majority of the attending membership to vote to approve something and mentioned that we would never get anything approved if we had to have a quorum every time we voted.  Some members disagreed with Winona and eventually it became a situation in which those members agreed to disagree. Winona noted that the dues would increase to $25.00 per member for next year.  A vote was taken to investigate answers to member's questions and to table the approval of the minutes.  

Several people questioned the necessity of raising the dues, and some suggested we come up with a type of “family” membership.  The issue of a family membership will be investigated.  Currently our constitution states that the membership may increase to $25.00 per person and makes no provision for a “family” membership.   
Treasurer Jane Johnson spoke and stated that after ALL our income and expenses (to include our donations for the year) we have an approximate $3,000.00 increase in the Treasury.
II.  Officer / Committee Reports:
Treasurer's Report:  Treasurer, Jane Johnson stated the Club had a balance of $79,348.80.  We made over $13,000.00 profit on the January show.

Income of $60.00 came in from the Conformation class at Colonial K 9 while disbursements from the same class were $50.00.
Corresponding Secretary's Report:  Sharon Allen strated that we have approximately 80 people on the membership roster. She was not sure all were members in good standing. 

AKC Delegate:  Elections were held.

Dog Show:  The Cluster met last Saturday.  Patti mentioned that we have signed our contract with the Expo center, with no increase in the Expo's fee.  It was also brought up that the mats for obedience kept slipping on the carpet, a problem we need to fix (and this problem was addressed by Pauline Shatswell.) 

Training Classes:  Rally is being held at Kathryn Dennis's residence and the early Spring classes have begun, although the first two classes are being held at Cosner Park with the remaining classes to be held at the Shumake's. 

Agility Trial:  Jane attended the Agility meeting that was held at Wegman's and reported back that Pauline will be getting together with the volunteers in July sometime.  Currently, we have the judges for the 2015 and 2016 trials.  The 2015 Agility Trial will be held on the 29th and 30th of August at the Fredericksburg Field House.  

III.  Old Business:
Winona mentioned that Gary Herman had previously told us about US service dogs being left behind in foreign countries after their “tour of duty” was complete.  Dawn Lundin and Doruss Stephens investigated this and both found that NO service dogs are left overseas by any branch of the military.  Every dog is 100% accounted for.  For more information about what Doruss found, please visit uswardogs.org.

We have moved the Board meeting to Bob Evans on Route 3. The meeting will begin at 7pm.  Everyone is welcome to attend.

IV.  New Business:

If you have a nomination for the annual Sportsmanship Award, which is presented at the June meeting, please email Winona.  Please also state your reasons for nominating that person.  (Secretary's note:  the qualifications for the Sportsmanship Award are listed below the minutes.)

Dawn Lundin has posted information on about our Wednesday night run-thrus on Infodog.  

We still do not have a Federation delegate.  This involves a trip to Charlottesville every other month (at the Club's expense).  Do we have any volunteers out there?

V.  Adjournment:
Patti Staub made a motion to adjourn, and the meeting adjourned at approximately 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Doruss Stephens

March 21, 2015

Secretary's Notes:  

It is imperative that everyone to sign in on the attendance sheet when we have a meeting.  This helps in keeping the record straight.

Congratulations to all those who had a “brag” this past meeting.  Please email your accomplishments to Winona if you would like to receive a certificate in December.  

Remember the next Board meeting on March 26th.  The meeting will be held at Bob Evans on Route 3 (near, but not next to, Shoney's) and will commence at 7pm.  Please feel free to arrive at approximately 6:15pm if you would like to dine with us.

The qualifications for the Annual Sportsmanship Award are as follows:
“This award honors those individuals who deserve special recognition that have made a difference in the sport of purebred dogs, embodied the AKC Code of Sportsmanship, and have been an active and valued member of an AKC member club. Medallions are awarded solely at the club's discretion.”

If you would like a copy of the AKC Code of Sportsmanship, please contact the AKC website, or email me and I will email you a copy.  Doruss Stephens  - mensa2b.ds@gmail.com or 540-898-7875.

